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¶ Our Vision Statement  
¶ Dates for your Diary  
¶ CCHSõs Awards Ceremony 
¶ Enable  
¶ Change to School Meals Prices 
¶ We have a Defibrillator!  
¶ Pupil Medication ñQuick 

Overview for Parents  
¶ UCAS  
¶ Timekeeping and Punctuality  
¶ S2 (new S3) STEM Carbon 

Capture Project with Balerno!  
¶ Get Energised S1 Science 

Investigation Day  
¶ Space Seeds Results 
¶ Heriot -Watt Robot Challenge  
¶ The Salters Challenge  
¶ PiP  
¶ Big Voice Competition  
¶ S3 Trip to Sky Studios 
¶ News from Chogoria, Kenya  
¶ Food for Life  
¶ S2 Eco-Advert Competition  
¶ S3 TIE Performance 
¶ Exploring Architecture in the 

Art Department  
¶ Duke of Edinburgh 

Expeditions  
¶ News from the Modern 

Languages faculty  
¶ Art Department trip to Jupiter 

Artland  
¶ My Town, My Burger 

Competition  
¶ Edinburgh Schools Athletics 

Championships  
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Phone: 0131 449 2165 

Website: 
www.curriehighschool.co.uk 

Admin E-mail Address: 

admin@currie.edin.sch.uk 

Leadership Team:  
Senior Leadership Team:  
Head Teacher - Doreen MacKinnon 
(Year Head S6) 
 
Depute Head Teacher - Percy Farren 
(Tuesday-Thursday) (Year Head S2) 
 
Depute Head Teacher  -          
Alan McKinney (Year Head S3) 
 
Depute Head Teacher - Lesley Muir  
(Year Head S1) 
 
Depute Head Teacher (Acting) - 
Rob Greenaway (Year Head S5) 
 
Business Manager - Phill Pache 
 
Pupil Support Leaders:  
 
Hermiston - Duncan McBride 
Kinleith - Hazel Moar  
Lennox - Louise Paterson (Tues-                                              
                Thurs) 
             - Kerry Ellis (Acting) (Mon 
                & Fri) 
 
Support for Learning Leader:  
 
Amanda Wilson 
 
Curriculum Leaders:  
Lesley Muir - English, Media Studies and 
Literacy 
Claire Mulvey - Expressive Arts 
Rob Greenaway - Health and  
Wellbeing  
Kirsti Dower - Maths and Numeracy  
Catherine Mackenzie - Modern  
Languages 
Ian MandersonñScience  
David Toal - Social Subjects 
John Schmidt  - Technologies  
 
School Chaplains:  
Jim Dewar, Minister, Juniper Green    
Parish Church 
Easter Smart, Minister, Currie Kirk 
 

Keep up to date with news through our Daily Bulletin which can be accessed on 
the website by clicking on òInformationó then òBulletinó. 

Introduction  
2015-õ16 has, once again, been a very         
successful and eventful academic year.  The 
year began with some very good SQA results 
and ended with our Awards Ceremony which 
was an excellent event where the school 
community celebrated the individual 
achievements of the young people who had 
worked hard to earn their place at the 
Awards Ceremony. 

At the end of this term Mr Clive Walton, 
Depute Head Teacher, leaves Currie to begin 
a new career as a Reserves Ecologist with the 
Royal Society for the Protection of Birds.  Mr 
Walton has been a member of the Senior 
Leadership Team at Currie since 1999 and 
has, over the last few years, had strategic 
responsibility for raising attainment.            
Mr Walton has been a very well respected 
member of staff and has contributed a great 
deal to the school and the wider community.  
It is worth mentioning that Mr Walton also 
attended Currie as a school pupil in the 1970s 
so he and his family have a very long       
connection with the school.  He will be a 
great loss to the school and I wish him well 
for the future.  Mr Waltonõs Depute Head 
Teacherõs post has been filled by Lesley Muir 
who will take up appointment in Augustñ
although she has started doing the job    
already.  Mr Rob Greenaway will also take 
up post as Acting Depute Head Teacher in     
August. 

At this point in the year it is important to 
look back at some of the highlights of the 
school year and also look forward and set 
ourselves new challenges and new goals for 
the next academic session and beyond at 
Currie Community High School. 

In February this year we celebrated 50 years 
of Currie Community High School on its    
current site.  A Birthday Party was held in 
the school on Sunday, 28 February in an 
event jointly organised by our Parents in 
Partnership Group.  This was an excellent 
event with former pupils and teachers     
attending from far and wide to meet old 
friends and reminisce about their time at 
school. 
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Currie once again had the highest number of young people moving on to positive destinations in the 
City of Edinburgh.  We are in the top position in Edinburgh for the second year in a row with 98% of 
our school leavers moving on to University, College or employment 

Another highlight this session has been the continued development of our wider achievement         
opportunities, our enhanced leadership development opportunities for our students and our deeper 
learning experiences.  This has included exemplary work initiated by Damaris Tan and Mhairi 
Cochrane on their return from their visit to Auschwitz; it has included new prefect roles for S3 pupils 
who have astounded me, their teachers and our primary colleagues in so many ways but in particular 
through the work they did training primary 7 pupils in a Growth Mindset Approach; it has included 
our Mentors in Violence Prevention taking a leading role in raising awareness of the importance of 
ônot standing byõ; our Gender Sexuality Alliance Group has continued the work initiated by young 
people last session and we are now very close to achieving the LGBT Charter Mark.  Our Food for Life 
Group has achieved the Silver Catering Award: we are the first mainland Scottish secondary school to 
achieve this award.  Our innovative and inspiring work on Learning for Sustainability has broken new 
ground and our young people in S1 and S2 are benefiting hugely from this work. 

The most significant event for the school community this year was our Inspection by a team of Her 
Majestyõs Inspectors from Education Scotland. 

The Inspection Team notes a number of significant positives in the school.  The team noted the      
learning climate characterised by mutual respect and high quality care; they noted that our young 
people demonstrate positive attitudes to their learning and are highly motivated and enjoy school; 
feel valued and are able to influence change within the school.  They also noted the commendable use 
of digital technology which enhances their learning.   

Our wider achievement opportunities which I have already mentioned were commended by the    
inspection team.  They noted that across all stages our young people participate in residential         
experiences, field trips and cultural experiences which increase their knowledge and skills in unfamiliar 
environments.  The range of opportunities which were noted by the inspection team included the S1 
trip to Dalguise; the visits to the battlefields of Europe; to Paris; to Berlin; and to Auschwitz.  They were 
impressed by the accreditation of learning beyond the classroom including as sports leaders, dance 
leaders and the achievement of CREST and Go4SET Awards for science, technology, engineering and 
maths projects. 

The inspection team noted that our attainment is very good in the BGE and that in S4-S6 our young 
people attain as well as young people with similar needs and backgrounds in other schools across    
Scotland.  They also noted that ôwhile a number of young people in the senior school achieve very 
highly and young people with additional supports needs do wellõ there is scope for raising our           
attainment even higher.  And this is one of our ambitious targets for the next 3 years. 

It was clear to the inspection team that our young people demonstrate strong understanding of 
equalities and inclusion which is promoted through the school values.  They also commended our     
curriculum which is underpinned by the schoolõs clearly articulated vision for learning for sustainability, 
increasing STEM skills and building broader skills for learning, life and work such as leadership and 
collaborative learning. 

I often talk about the high level of staff professionalism and commitment at Currie and it is            
heartening that this was praised by the inspection team.  It was clear to the inspection team that all 
staff work together to contribute to improvements in teaching and learning throughout the school 
and that staff can identify improvements in their practice as a result of the whole school drive to    
ensure young  people are actively engaged and take responsibility for their learning and         
achievements.  Cont / 
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The schoolõs renewed vision and direction was credited with firmly establishing a       
positive ethos and inclusive environment where young people and staff feel valued. 

To summarise, the inspection found the following key strengths: 

¶ Motivated, responsible young people who support each other well and contribute 
to improving their school 

¶ High quality support for young people with additional support needs 

¶ A strong collegiate culture with staff who take on leadership roles 

¶ Successful approaches to education about equalities and diversity 

¶ The Head Teacherõs leadership of change which has set a renewed vision, values 
and direction for the school. 

To look forward, the Inspection has given us a clear direction of travel for the next 
three years and the recommendations have been incorporated into our new ambitious 
3 year improvement plan.  The Managing Inspector was very clear about the potential 
of our school.  She said that we are on the cusp of excellence and the report noted that 
we are well placed to continue moving from strength to strength.  We will improve 
tracking, monitoring and staff skills to analyse and interrogate data to raise               
attainment; we will ensure that all learning is differentiated to meet the needs of all 
learners and we will work even more closely with parents to improve all aspects of the 
schoolõs work. 

I look forward to continuing to work with you to ensure that Currie does continue to go 
from strength to strength over the next few years. 

In the meantime, I hope you have a wonderful Summer holiday. 

Doreen MacKinnon  
Head Teacher  
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Our Vision Statement:  

ôDONõT LIMIT YOUR CHALLENGES, CHALLENGE YOUR LIMITSõ. 

The aims of the school and the key principles underpinning the schoolõs ethos, its visions and values and, indeed, all 
aspects of the life and work of the school are: 

¶ To create an environment within which all young people at Currie Community High School are challenged 
and supported to: attain qualifications at the highest level possible; to achieve their full potential through 
a range of opportunities for personal development; to develop skills for learning, life and work and      
become successful learners, confident individuals, effective contributors and responsible citizens; and move 
into positive and sustained destinations 

¶ To promote equality and inclusion; celebrate diversity; and remove barriers to learning 

¶ To promote Learning for Sustainability (outdoor learning, global citizenship, education for sustainable 
development) and Social Justice. 

¶ To journey towards excellence for all and in all areas of the schoolõs life and work including learning and 
teaching and the curriculum 

Our Values:  

Confidence  

¶ To perform to the best of your ability 

¶ To seize every important opportunity 

¶ To try something new 

¶ To accept others and yourself 

¶ To be enthusiastic and motivated to learn 

Unity  

¶ Supportive to others 

¶ Unified commitment to improvement 

¶ Appreciating achievements of all kinds 

Respect  

¶ Those around you 

¶ Differences 

¶ Yourself 

¶ The Environment 

Responsible 

¶ For freedom of expression 

¶ Being safe and making good choices 

¶ Your own actions 

¶ For participating in the life and work of our community 

Initiative  
¶ Mistakes are okay as long as you learn from them 

¶ Achieve your own goals through developing skills for life, learning and work 

¶ Show determination, resilience and ambition 

Equality  

¶ Accept all aspects of social and cultural life regardless of personal belief while developing your own beliefs 
and values 

¶ Treat others as you would wish to be treated 

¶ Show care towards those who may need help 
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Dates for your diary  
Monday, 15ñTuesday, 16 August 2016   Staff Resume 
Wednesday, 17 August 2016    Pupils Resume 
Thursday, 1 September 2016    PiP AGM 7.30 pm 
Monday, 19 September 2016    Autumn Holiday 
Monday, 19ñWednesday, 21 September 2016  Silver Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 
Tuesday, 20 September 2016    All Resume 
Tuesday, 27 September 2016    S1 & S4 Photographs 
Wednesday, 28 September 2016    BGE Wider Achievement Ceremony 7.00-9.00 pm 
Tuesday, 4 October 2016     P7 Open Evening 7.00ñ9.00 pm 
Wednesday, 5 October 2016    PiP Meeting 7.30 pm 
Friday, 14 October 2016     Term Ends 
Monday, 17ñFriday, 21 October 2016   Mid-Term Holiday 
Monday, 24 October 2016     Staff Resume 
Tuesday, 25 October 2016     Pupils Resume 
Wednesday, 26 October 2016    S1 Settle-in Reports Issued 
Wednesday, 26 October 2016    S1 Group Tutorsõ Evening 
Monday, 31 October 2016     Currie PS Follow-up Meeting 
Tuesday, 8 November 2016    Nether Currie PS Follow-up Meeting 
Wednesday, 16 November 2016    Juniper Green PS Follow-up Meeting 
Monday, 28 November 2016    S3 Parentsõ Consultation 4.15ñ6.45 pm 
Thursday, 1 December 2016    PiP Christmas Market 6.00ñ9.00 pm TBC 
Friday, 2 December 2016     S4 Full Reports issued 
Tuesday, 13 December 2016    S1 Parentsõ Consultation 4.15-6.45 pm 
Wednesday, 21 December 2016    S5/6 & S4 Pathway 2 Full Reports issued 
Thursday, 22 December 2016    Term Ends 
Friday, 23 DecemberñFriday, 6 January 2017  Xmas and New Year Holiday 
Monday, 9 January 2017     Staff Resume 
Tuesday, 10 January 2017     Pupils Resume 
Tuesday, 10 January 2017     S4 & S5 Parentsõ Information Evening 
Wednesday, 11 January 2017    Nat 5 Prelims start (no prelim leave) 
Tuesday, 17 January 2017     PiP Meeting 7.30 pm 
Friday, 20 January 2017     S6 & Team Photographs 
Tuesday, 24 January 2017     Nat 5 Prelims end 
Wednesday, 25 January 2017    S2 CfE Parentsõ Information Evening 
Thursday, 26 January 2017    H & AdvH Prelims start 
Tuesday, 31 January 2017     HPV Immunisations 
Friday, 3 February 2017     S3 Full Reports issued 
Monday, 6 February 2017     H & AdvH Prelims end 
Wednesday, 8 February 2017    S2 Parentsõ Consultations 4.15-6.45 pm 
Friday, 10 February 2017     Term Ends 
Monday, 13ñFriday, 17 February 2017   Mid-Term Holiday 
Monday, 20 February 2017    All Resume 
Wednesday, 22 February 2017    S4 Parentsõ Consultation 4.15-6.45 pm 
Thursday, 9 March 2017     S5/6 & S4 Pathway 2 Parentsõ  
       Consultation 4.15-6.45 pm 
Tuesday, 14 March 2017     Teenage Booster & Meningitis Immunisation 
Wednesday, 15 March 2017    P7 Humanitarian/STEM Activity (CCHS) 
Friday, 31 March 2017     Term Ends 
Monday, 3 April 2017ñMonday, 17 April 2017  Easter Holiday 
Tuesday, 18 April 2017     All Resume 
Monday, 1 May 2017     May Day HolidayñSchool Closed 
Tuesday, 2 May 2017     All Resume 
Thursday, 4 May 2017     In Service Day School Closed for Pupils 
Friday, 5 May 2017     All Resume 
Friday, 19 May 2017     S3 Full Reports issued 
Monday, 22 May 2017     Victoria Day HolidayñSchool Closed 
Tuesday, 23 May 2017     All Resume 
Thursday, 1 June 2017     PiP Meeting 7.30 pm 
Wednesday, 28 June 2017     School closes at 2.35 pm 
Friday, 30 June 2017     Term EndsñSchool closes at 12.00 noon  
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Currie Community High Schoolõs Awards Ceremony 

This yearõs awards ceremony took place on Wednesday 15th June and was a fantastic celebration of academic success,               
complementing the two wider achievement ceremonies from earlier in the year.  Mrs MacKinnon gave a Head Teacherõs address 
which acknowledged how proud we are of our pupilsõ commitment to their studies and also recognised the very positive           
inspection from February.  

We were very pleased to have Roy Stirrat in attendance to give out the awards and prizes.  Roy is the schoolõs liaison officer for 
the Currie and Balerno Rotary club and commented specifically on the achievements of the pupils and the wonderful music     
provided at the start of the ceremony by our talented musicians.   

Below is a flavour of the awards presented:  

SPECIAL AWARDS/EXTRA-CURRICULAR 

 

IAN BENTLEY MEDAL FOR DUX OF THE SCHOOL ð ANDREW SAWKINS, 6H2 

 

 

Eric Melvin History Prize:  Damaris Tan, 6H1 

Barbara Paul Trophy for Extra -Curricular Music:  Damaris Tan, 6H1 

John Black Memorial Prize for Drama:  Jordi Montgomery, 4K2 

Ronald Paul Prize for Art & Design:  Annie Nicol, 5L2 

Rosemary Coy Quaich for Prose/Poetry Speaking:  Yusra Elgehani, 2H2 

Currie & Balerno News Award for Achievement 
in Writing:               

Chantelle Bartram, 2K1 (Junior) 

Caitlin Guy, 6H2 (Senior) 
Graham Priestly Award for Media Studies:  Megan Crombie, 6L1 

The Pupilsõ Choice Award Winners: 
                Young Sports Coach of the Year  
                Performer of the Year  

               Personal Achievement  
                Helping in the Community  
                Most Charitable Pupil  
                Sportsperson of the Year  

              

  

Jenny Stoddart, 1H2       

Lewis MacDougall, 2L1 

Shaun Conway, 2H2 

Hayden Cook, 1H1 

Jenna Wayth, 5L1 

Euan McLellan, 1H1 

Anna Purves, 2L2                               
The Paul Davies Braveheart Award  Lewis McDonald, 5L2 

Award for School Events Technical Support  Jessica Sullivan, 6L1 

  
The Roley Walton Ecology Award  Iona Waugh, 6K1 

Round Table Award for Excellence:  Damaris Tan, 6H1 

  
John Robertson Award for Service and Enterprise 
(sponsored by the Currie & Balerno Rotary Club):  

John Wilhelm, 6H3 

PiP Award ð Contribution to the Life of the 
School:            

Anna Schmidt, 6H2 

Gregor Simpson, 6H2 
Winning House for Session 2015/16 -  Hermiston 

The CCHS Award for Arts and Humanities:  Mhairi Cochrane, 6K1 

The CCHS Award for Science, Mathematics and 
Technology:  

CCHS Proxime Accessit DUX 

Cameron Finlayson, 6L1 

 

Damaris Tan, 6H1 
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Photographs from Awards Ceremony  

 

Andrew Sawkins &  

Damaris Tan 

Lewis McDonald with Mr  

and Mrs Davies 

Roy Stirrat          

presenting award to  

John Wilhelm 
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This year Currie High school is taking part in the ENABLE (European Network against 
Bullying in Learning and Leisure Environments) project. ENABLE is a two year anti-
bullying project, taking place in five countries (Belgium, Croatia, Denmark, Greece 
and the UK). 

The project aims to reduce bullying; empower and inform young people; enhance     
relationships between students, teachers and parents; and promote a more positive 
climate in schools where students feel safe. 

During our senior induction day all S6 pupils were trained to act as peer supporters 
and will be engaged in further opportunities throughout the year which aim to          
enhance and support the schoolõs stance on bullying related issues.  Peer Supporters will 
do this by: 

¶ Running campaigns and activities which help to prevent bullying, encourage  
positive behaviour and support vulnerable students. 

¶ Reviewing policies and procedures related to bullying and behaviour, making 
sure they are student friendly, read and used by the whole school community. 

¶ Promoting a supportive culture in school, where students treat each other with 
kindness and respect. 

¶ Implementing a set of lessons which encourage students to reflect on their         
behaviour and increase their social and emotional skills. 

More information about the ENABLE scheme and further information to support   
parents is available on our website. 

Duncan McBride  
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Change to School Meals Prices 
 

 

COMMUNITIES & 
FAMILIES  

Current fee 
2015/16 

Proposed 
fee 2016/17 

Effective 
from  

Date of last 
increase 

School Meals 

Primary Schools £1.95 £2.05 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 

Secondary Schools £2.35 £2.45 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 

Special Schools 
(Primary) 

£1.95 £2.05 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 

Special Schools 
(Secondary) 

£2.35 £2.45 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 
  

Nursery Schools £1.95 £2.05 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 

  
Non Pupil/Staff Meals  

One Course £1.95 £2.31 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 

Two Courses £2.85 £3.21 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-15 

School Milk  

Primary Schools £0.15 £0.16 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-14 

Special Schools 
(Primary) 

£0.15 £0.16 1-Aug-16 1-Aug-14 
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We have a Defibrillator!  

 

 

 

In April 2016 Edinburgh Council became the first local authority to have              
Defibrillators installed in all of its 23 High Schools. Currie Community High School 
(CCHS) is now the proud owner of one of those Defibrillators. If you are visiting the 
school look out for the sign as this life saving equipment is located just inside the 
front door, on the left, by Reception.   

Training has been given and over the last few months CCHS staff have had the         
opportunity to familiarise themselves and practice with the Defibrillator by using 
the training equipment provided by the Council. The Defibrillator itself is straight 
forward to use as it literally talks you through the steps you need to follow to use it 
safely.  

According to ôOut of Hospital Cardiac Arrest ð A Strategy for Scotlandõ, delivering 
an electric shock with a Defibrillator within 3-5 minutes of a cardiac arrest can  
increase survival rates to as high as 75 per cent.  

A recent example of this occurred on Saturday, 29th May 2016. A competitor in a 
mountain bike event near Peebles suffered a suspected heart attack. Marshalls at 
the event were able to get a Defibrillator to the competitor within 4 minutes and 
saved his life. Team medical officer Dr Alex McDonald said: "Today's incident shows 
that a combination of basic life support training and having early access to an 
AED makes a real difference in the short time period after a casualty suffers a  
cardiac arrest." 

Susan Tait  
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